WAM BUSINESS MEETING
(Portland, Oregon, March, 12, 2016)
1. Chris Zatzick, President, called the meeting to order.
2. Approval of Minutes: Sarah Kovoor-Misra

The minutes of the WAM 2015 Business Meeting were approved. 

3. Treasurer Report:  Suzanne Zivnuska
The treasurer presented the report and the budget was approved.
4. Program Chair Report: Paul Olk
Attendance: A total of 227 people attended the conference with 230 total registrants.  There were 154 regular registrations, 8 emeritus registrations, 48 student registrations, 9 guests, and 11 WCA only participants (plus 14 of whom attended both WCA & WAM as well - so 25 attended WCA).

Submissions/Acceptance Rate: The overall acceptance rate for the conference was 86%, with traditional papers acceptance at 78%, developmental papers at 94%, and workshops, panels and symposia at 90%.  There were 153 total submissions, 79 Traditional Papers; 53 Developmental Papers and 21 Workshops, panels, and symposium

Doctoral Student/Junior Faculty Consortium:  Lori Peterson

The Consortium was organized by Lori Peterson and Suzanne Tilleman.  Participants included:  23 students and 3 junior faculty.  The program was well received by the participants.

5. 2017 Conference: Aran Caza

The 2017 conference will be in Palm Springs, CA. The conference theme will be ‘Initiative,’ and all members were encouraged to submit and attend the conference.

6. AOM President’s Report: Paul Adler

The President provided an overview of AOM’s membership and efforts.  Currently AOM has 19, 000 members.  Half the members are in the US followed by Europe and Asia.  To manage this size there is a constant effort to make the national conferences more hospitable.  There is also an effort to have some smaller focused conferences.

7. Election Results: Chris Zatzick
The following are the results –
Three year representative – Kim Hinrichs

Two year representative – Patricia Martinez
Communications Officer – Jim Downing
Presidential track: Sarah Kovoor-Misra
8. Outgoing Board Members – Paul Hirsch, Sarah Kovoor-Misra, and Lori Peterson, were recognized for their contributions as Three Year Representative, Communications Officer, and Two Year Representative, respectively.
9. Chris Zatzick was recognized for all his contributions and service as WAM President. 
